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28 April 2018

Dear Ms Brown

Re; David John Ireland {(deceased) — DOD 13/02/17 - Inquest 8 February 2018
Regulation 28 Report to Prevent Future Deaths

Thank you for your letter of 27 February 2018 which we received on the 5 March 2018 following the
inquest into the death of David Ireland. As an organisation we are commitied to learning from these
tragic events and have since receiving your report and recommendations taken the opportunity to
share your findings with the service involved as well as across the wider frust.

The Trust has undertaken a Root Cause Analysis Investigation following the death of David; the report
was shared at the inquest.

Your report contained the following matter of concern -

(1) No advice was provided that Mr Irefand could attend the emergency department should
concerns about his mental heaith continue

Following review of your report and consideration of your recommendations | am can confirm that as
described af the inquest it would be our expectation that any contact made with the crisis team should
include describing the options available fo service users, families and carers should concerns
continue. These options depending on the severity of the concerns would include further contact with
the crisis team {out of hours this would be dealt with hy the single point of access team), contacting
their general practitioner (or out of hours service} or aftendance at an emergency department where
there would be access to one of our liaison Psychiatry Teams.

We will be including specific reference to this concern in our next Trust wide ‘Safety Briefing’ which is
made available to all staff, we have also asked for this concern to be raised with the relevant teams
through their local learning from experience groups and equivalent forums. We would he happy to
provide a copy of the Safety Briefing when it is available.

We will be including the need to give this advice in our local induction for temporary workers (agency
staff) within these teams.

We have asked the relevant teams fo review any answer machine messages they use and include
appropriate reference to all sources of further support.
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| hope that the actions described demonstrate our commitment to the learning we have undertaken
and that the Trust is committed to this continued positive work within our services. If you require any
further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Paul Keedwell
RMN. BSc (Hons) Health Studies.
Executive Director of Nursing and Practice
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